TESTIMONY OR PRESENTATION INFORMATION FOR LOCAL GOVERNMENT COMMITTEE

Please send all testimony or presentations in <u>pdf format</u> 24 hours in advance of the scheduled meeting to Debra.Heideman@house.ks.gov

Name of Conferee/Presenter <u>Michelle Watts</u>
Agency represented <u>Harvey County Rural Water District #1</u>
Bill #
☐ Proponent
☑ Opponent
□ Neutral
Will your testimony be given:
□ Oral In Person
□ Oral Via WebEx
🖾 Written Only
If you are presenting testimony via WebEx, you will need to be sent an invitation to join the meeting. Please provide your email address.
Email address
If you are giving a presentation, please complete the following:
Name of your presentation
Do you need Audio/Video Equipment for your presentation? Please list.

Thank you,

Debra Heideman, Local Government

Committee Assistant

Room 149-S, 785-296-7681

HARVEY COUNTY RURAL WATER DISTRICT NO. 1

210 Esau – P. O. Box 197 Walton, Kansas 67151 620-837-5634 or 1-888-737-3853

Testimony on House Bill 2493
To
House Committee on Local Government

February 14, 2024

Chairman Bergquist and Members of the Committee, I am Michelle Watts, Office Manager, Harvey County Rural Water District #1. I am submitting comments in opposition of HB 2493 which concerns requiring rural water districts to publicly bid some purchases when the costs exceed \$25,000.

We feel this bill is unnecessary as we have approved our contractor for the calendar year 2024 and we will award contracts based on bidding procedure. This House Bill 2493 would cost the District more time and money with all the additional expenses such as but not limited to engineering, legal, bidding document fees and inspectors. The time this will take to complete a public letting process for contracts in excess of \$25,000 will delay all projects and not be a feasible option for the all the Rural Water Districts throughout the State.

Please understand the Districts position to oppose House Bill 2493. We do not feel this is a feasible option for all the Rural Water Districts throughout the State.

Thank you for your consideration of our concerns.

Respectfully,
Michelle Wa

Michelle Watts Office Manager